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Chapter 2

Pipeline Phase 2

In our ABAGOLD newsletter of 1 December, we reported on the pipeline project
commissioned on 6 October 2009. In order to pump more water to Bergsig farm and
save electricity at the same time, a new 700mm pipeline of 450 metres in length was
required. This new pipe was routed from the Sea View pumphouse, across the farm
and all the way around the perimeter of Bergsig. The second phase of the project
can be seen in the photos above - clockwise from top left: A length of pipe is
“carted” to its position on the support beams over Sea View. The complete support
structure was made from wood (gum poles and laminated beams) which saved cost
and will reduce maintenance compared to steel; A pipe length is placed on the
support beams; The pipes are laid along Bergsig’s perimeter wall.



A day at the beach

Teambuilding Day

On 27 November 2009 our Technical Team was treated to a day at the beach. A
“braai” (barbeque) was held to celebrate the completion of the Bergsig pipeline and
effluent upgrade project. The warm sunshine day was enjoyed by all!



ABAGOLD Annual General Meeting and Open Day

Annual General Meeting and Open Day 2009

ABAGOLD held its Annual General Meeting of shareholders and Open Day on 16
December 2009. More than 100 shareholders and selected guests celebrated
another successful year and were treated with farm tours and a taste of our delicacy.



